
 

 

Moscow Russia September 3 2013 the weather was wonderful  

to tell you the truth I met such a nice boy 
from the USA there 

Dear John 

this winter I went to Spain with my family it was a lot of fun 

so next time I would like to travel to America 
to see him 

it's great to receive it 

and it was about 15 degrees Celsius can you 
believe it 

he invited me to Washington 

thank you for your letter 
it was really great as I’d never been abroad 
before 

keep in touch I'll have to finish now 

what I liked best was that we celebrated New 
Year on the beach with other Russian people 

you asked me about my last holidays 

best wishes the sun was shining 

 


